DECEMBER 2013 VOLUME 9, ISSUE 12

## Calendar

December 10 - Community Luncheon Noon-1pm Payment Windows Closed for Lunch

**December 10** - City Council Meeting at 7pm. Pre-Council preceding

December 14 - Santa Claus Arrives

December 24 &25 - Christmas Offices Closed

January 1, 2014 - New Year's Day Offices Closed



Mayor Yeager, City Council, and City Staff extend our thanks to all of you for your patience this past year as we move forward to improve our City streets and sewer and water lines. We wish all of you and your families a very Safe and Merry Holiday Season and a Happy New Year.

# Luncheon Guest

Terry Buckner
Coordinator of Volunteer
Recruitment



### **SANTA CLAUS IS COMING TO TOWN**

Saturday, December 14, 2013 12:00pm to 2:00pm at the Municipal Complex



Santa Claus and his helpers are scheduled to ride on the City fire truck through the Village streets at 11:30am. Sirens and horns will blare as the Fire and Police Departments proudly escort Santa to City Hall where he will meet with all of the children. Free pictures will be taken.

#### Perrotti's Pizza and Subs will cater Pizza and Salad



Please bring your favorite Christmas dessert.
Sponsored by the Crime Control and Prevention District

#### <u>LIBRARY</u>

We have a variety of fiction Christmas books. Come check out *Skipping Christmas* by John Grisham, *A Redbird Christmas* by Fannie Flagg, or *The Autobiography of Santa Claus* by Jeff Guinn. Classics include *The Best Christmas Pageant Ever, The Gift of the Magi, Polar Express, and The Night Before Christmas*.

Phone: 817-710-2500 www.cityofwestworth.com Fax: 817-710-2501

#### **HOLIDAY SAFETY TIPS**

The holidays are here! Although these should be thankful and joyful times, there are those who look only to take advantage of opportunities. Please do not become one of the "statistics" this year. Do not leave any valuables visible inside your vehicles. Take an extra moment to lock them in your trunk. Remove anything of value when parking outside and overnight. Do not answer unknown text messages that appear to be from a financial institution or any that ask for personal data. If they were legitimate, they would already have it. If you plan to be away from home, ensure all of your windows and doors are locked, tell a trusted neighbor, or call the Police Department and let them know you will be away. The Police Department accepts requests on its web page at <a href="www.westworthpolice.com">www.westworthpolice.com</a> under Online Services/Vacation House Watch. If you see any suspicious activity, call us at 817-738-3675 or 911.

#### **COOLER TEMPERATURES FOR THE HOLIDAYS**

As the holiday season continues, we will have cooler temperatures and see a change in nature as leaves fall to the ground. If left unattended, they can pile up in a hurry. Stay motivated by being proactive and it will be easier to maintain. Take advantage of our local trash service and put your leaves on the curb after sacking them. This is a vital way to maintain our City's beauty.

#### STREET CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

We are nearing completion on Tracyne West and both sides of Aton Avenue. All that remains is correction of a few issues discovered on the final inspection. The City Council awarded the contract for reconstruction of Tracyne East and Colman Drive at the November meeting.

We anticipate construction to start in early December. Additionally, the Council authorized engineering to begin for the 2015 projects on Watters Place, Wells Circle North and South, and Randolph Court.

#### THE SHARING CENTER

The Westworth Church of Christ Sharing Center, located behind the Church at 5728 White Settlement Road, is open on the first and third Saturdays each month from 10am to 12pm to assist local citizens with clothing and non-perishable food items. Bring your water bill or your driver's license as proof that you live in the 76114 zip code. Donations are always welcome, especially during the holiday season. For more information, please call 817-738-7536.